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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  1005-A
COMMITTEE:  Contracts

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring agency minority and women-owned business enterprise utilization plans to be published online

	SPONSORS: Crowley, Mealy, Cumbo, Rosenthal, Cornegy, Chin, Gentile, King, Koslowitz, Rose, Wills and Richards 



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1005-A would require that agency Minority and Women-owned business enterprise utilization plans be posted online for public access and would change the due date to July 31st. Currently, each agency that made more than $5 million in procurements in the previous fiscal year is required to submit a utilization plan for the following fiscal year to the Department of Small Business Services (SBS). The utilization plan details the M/WBE participation goals set by the contracting agency. Upon approval from SBS, the agency must then submit a copy of the utilization plan to the Speaker of the Council. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: The local law would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2018
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY17

	FY Succeeding Effective FY18
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used to post the utilization plans online in order to comply with this local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    Brandon	 West, Senior Legislative Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director 
				John Russell, Unit Head
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1005 on November 24, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Contracts. The legislation was considered at a hearing held jointly by the Committee on Contracts, the Committee on Women’s Issues, and the Committee on Small Business on December 14, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1005-A, will be considered by the Committee on Contracts on September 14, 2016. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on Contracts, Proposed Intro. No. 1005-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 14, 2016.
DATE PREPARED: September 9, 2016
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